

April 22, 2015

Mr. Todd Hurley Finance Director & Treasurer 700 City Hall 15 Kellogg Blvd., West Saint Paul, MN 55102

Dear Mr. Hurley,

This letter is to confirm on behalf of Comcast of St. Paul that during the fourth quarter of 2014, it was Comcast's practice in the City of St. Paul, MN not to offset from franchise fee payments to the City any amounts related to PEG, courtesy accounts, and I-Net obligations as set forth in the franchise agreement.

Further, in the event the spinoff to GreatLand does not occur, Comcast will continue those practices. Should the City grant a competing cable service or similar video service franchise that is not subject to franchise fee offset limitations as specified herein, this offset commitment shall terminate at the time of such competing franchise grant.

Sincerety,

Vice President, Government Affairs